
 

 

 

 

VIRGIN TV BRITISH ACADEMY TELEVISION AWARDS - SUNDAY 14TH MAY 2017 

GUEST GUIDELINES 

CEREMONY GUESTS  
 

Welcome to the Virgin TV British Academy 

Television Awards 2017 The event is set to be a 

glamorous and star filled evening celebrating the 

very best in television at the spectacular Royal 

Festival Hall, Southbank Centre.   We look forward 

to you joining us. 

 

ARRIVALS 

On Sunday 14th May there will be over 1500 

guests travelling to the Royal Festival Hall so 

please allow plenty of time for your journey.   

 

The doors to the venue will open at 16.30 and 

close at 17.00.  If you arrive after 17.00 you will not 

be admitted. 
 

Your ticket will allow you access to the red carpet 

before entering the venue. There will be a bar area 

for guests to wait in until the doors to the auditorium 

are opened. You will need to enter the red carpet 

via Queen Elizabeth Hall slip road off Belvedere 

Road.  

 

Due to the large numbers of people arriving at 

the venue, re-entry to the theatre is not permitted. 

 

CEREMONY 

The doors to the auditorium will open at 18.30 and 

the ceremony will begin at 19.00.  These times are 

approximate and subject to change on the day. 

 

The ceremony will last approximately 2.5 hours.  

There will be no access to the public areas of the 

Royal Festival Hall after the ceremony. 

To allow all participants to enjoy the evening we 

would ask that you respect the privacy of your 

fellow guests and refrain from approaching others 

for autographs or photographs at any time.  

 

RECORDING 

The ceremony will be televised by BBC One. For 

the purposes of the televised production, please 

ensure that you sit in the seat allocated to you. 

 
By using this ticket you agree to waive all rights to 

the use by BAFTA and its assigns and licensees of 

your name, image and any performance that you 

may give, and agree that your name, image and 

any performance may be broadcast, printed or 

otherwise reproduced, used or exhibited (by radio, 

television, print or any other media) without payment 

 

It is essential that all guests arrive promptly as 

there is no admittance once recording has 

started. 

 

 

DRESS CODE 

The event dress code is smart.  

 

We regret that cloakroom facilities are not 

available for this event so please do not bring 

large bags with you. 

 

SMOKING 

There is no smoking in any areas of the Royal 

Festival Hall  

 

REFRESHMENTS 

There will be a bar available inside the Royal 

Festival Hall to purchase refreshments 

 

SECURITY 

In the interest of all our guests, security will be 

extremely tight. It is essential that you bring your 

ticket with you on the night and keep it on you at 

all times. Bag searches will be in operation. 

 

PHOTOGRAPHY 

Photography is not permitted during the 

ceremony apart from by the official BAFTA 

photographers. 

 

If you have any queries, please contact BAFTA on 

+44(0)20 7734 0022. 

 

These tickets are not transferable or for resale. 

 


